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Maryland Board of Public Works 

Goldstein Treasury Building, Room 117 

80 Calvert St. Annapolis, Maryland 21401-1991 

 

RE: Tidal Wetlands License Application No. 23-WL-0813 

 

November 14, 2024 

 

Dear Governor Moore, Comptroller Lierman, and Treasurer Davis, 

 

I am writing you to respectfully request that the Board of Public Works postpones consideration 

of the Tidal Wetlands License Application No. 23-WL-0813 submitted by US Wind, Inc. This 

proposed project is a major cause for concern among the commercial watermen and residents of 

Worcester County as it will eliminate the only two locations where commercial vessels can 

offload their catch in Ocean City.     

 

Aside from my previously expressed opposition to this application, I believe that the Maryland 

Department of Natural Resources must finalize the proposed fisheries compensation package, in 

agreement with our local commercial watermen, prior to the consideration of this license 

application. The fisheries compensation package should then be made public for review so that 

we can ensure that all of the needs of our local watermen have been adequately met. Additionally, 

the ongoing federal litigation concerning this project should be resolved before the Board of 

Public Works makes any determinations about this application.  

 

Our local watermen have spent generations building their livelihoods around commercial fishing 

in the Atlantic Ocean; it is only fair that a determination is made on these matters before we 

drastically change the established operations of the West Ocean City Harbor. Thank you for your 

time and consideration. Please do not hesitate to contact me at wayne.hartman@house.state.md.us 

or call 410-841-3356 if you would like to discuss this further.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Delegate Wayne Hartman 

District 38C 

Worcester & Wicomico Counties  









First Name: Last Name: Organization Agenda Category: Agenda Item Position: Comment
John Collins Resident Secretary Item 6 Oppose This area is becoming overwhelmed with recreational boater and I see this heavy 

industrial use as being a serious danger. Every year there are more n more boats many of 
whom are not very qualified.  I have a nephew that is ready to start boating on his own 
and these big industrial boats will be a hazard to navigation 

Cindy Barnes OC property owner Secretary Item 6 Oppose Complete waste of money and inefficient

Craig Barnes Ocean City property owner Secretary Item 6 Oppose This project is a waste of taxpayers money to be used for a inefficient power source. It 
will destroy the entire tourist industry. It must be stopped

Rick Carney Ocean City Marlin Club Secretary Item 6 Oppose The risks outweigh the benefits many times over. Someone will make a tremendous 
amount of money at the expense of the marine environment.

Maggie Ostdahl Secretary Item 6 Support As a Maryland resident, I strongly encourage approval of US Wind's wetlands permit 
application (23-WL-0813) for the construction of a pier and bulkhead in West Ocean City. 
Understanding that misinformation has led to opposition, it is however crucial to focus on 
the facts:

1. Offshore wind is a key component of Maryland's strategy to combat climate change,
improve air quality, and reduce our reliance on fossil fuels.

2. The proposed facility will create jobs, boost our local economy, and help Maryland
meet its ambitious climate goals.

3. This facility is critically important for Maryland's offshore wind industry and our state's
clean energy transition.

4. The Maryland Department of Environment has thoroughly reviewed this application
and issued a favorable recommendation.

This permit application is based on sound science and thorough review. Please vote to 
approve this wetlands permit and support Maryland's clean energy future.

Thank you for your consideration.

Laurie Jodziewicz US Wind, Inc. Secretary Item 6 Support US Wind applied for a Tidal Wetlands License to replace an existing, aged pier and 
bulkhead on properties in the West Ocean City commercial harbor. The proposed work 
would support a potential Operations and Maintenance Facility for US Wind's offshore 
wind projects off the coast of Maryland. US Wind, the state of Maryland, fishermen, and 
other stakeholders are working to mitigate impacts associated with the development of 
the offshore wind projects so that US Wind can deliver clean renewable energy to the 
state and the significant economic and environmental benefits from offshore wind. The 
issue before the Board of Public Works is the application to replace an existing pier and 
bulkhead on properties in a commercial harbor, which has been recommended for 
approval with conditions by the Maryland Department of the Environment to the Board 
of Public Works. US Wind supports MDE’s recommendation and is available to answer 
questions.
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